
Thursday 9th of February

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional
custodians of the lands where we live, learn, work and play.

Important Dates - Term 1, 2023

Monday the 13th of February Anniversary of the Apology to Australia’s Indigenous Peoples

Tuesday the 14th of February Welcome Picnic 3:45pm to 6:30pm

Wednesday the 8th of March Whole School Athletics Day

Monday the 13th of March Labour Day Public Holiday

Wednesday the 5th of April Student led IEP meetings - 3:45pm to 7pm

Thursday the 6th of April (last day of term 1) Student led IEP meetings - 9am to 2pm

Monday the 24th of April First day of Term 2

Tuesday the 25th of April ANZAC Day Public Holiday

Wednesday 26th to Friday 28th April Grade 4 - 6 School Camp

Thursday the 11th of May School Photos

2024 ENROLMENTS - Please contact the school to book in a school tour with our Principal and Assistant Principal

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

I’d like to welcome back all of our returning families and give a very warm welcome to all of our new Reservoir
Views families. I hope all of our staff, students and community members had a safe, enjoyable and relaxing break
over the summer.

After three ‘tricky’ years navigating a pandemic, I feel like we can breath a bit freeer as a school this year and we’re
looking forward to an amazing year of engagement, connection, growth and fun.

So far it has been a very smooth and settled start to the school year and I’d like to welcome our new and returning
staff at Reservoir Views in 2023.

Harriet Dunn will be supporting Foundation each Monday to Wednesday, welcome Harriet!

Jack Mercuri is teaching 12D, welcome Jack!

James Cameron is teaching 12C, welcome James!

Ella Barreiro is teaching 34B, welcome Ella!

Keeley Fitzsimmons is working as an integration aide, welcome Keeley!

Sarah Anderson is teaching AUSLAN, welcome back Sarah!



SAVE THE DATE - OUR ANNUAL WELCOME PICNIC - TUESDAY THE 14th of FEBRUARY

SCHOOL CAPTAINS FOR 2023

I'd like to introduce our School Captains for 2023 at Reservoir Views Primary School.

From left to right; Ethan, Ava, Bella, Rose, Lily and Salma.

Rose and Bella are our Captains while Ethan, Ava, Lily and Salma are our Vice Captains.



PLAYGROUP AT RESERVOIR VIEWS!
Starting next Thursday, we are incredibly excited to announce we will be running a playgroup from 9:10am to
10:50am for children aged 0-5 and their carers. Please spread the word, there is a flyer below.

2024 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS AND SCHOOL TOURS
It may seem early, but we are already scheduling school tours and taking enrolments for 2024 Foundation
students. Please come and see me, Hayriye or Mel to schedule a tour or make an enrolment for 2024 or call the
school on 9460-6995. We are incredibly proud of our wonderful school and Hayriye and myself thoroughly enjoy
meeting with families individually or in small groups to talk about what makes Reservoir Views amazing and to
explore our classrooms and facilities.

STAFF CAR PARK
For obvious safety reasons, can I please ask all students and families NOT to enter the school through the staff car
park, please use the main entrance gate. Thank you.

PARKING/CAR SAFETY AROUND OUR SCHOOL
Could I please ask all of our families to follow the parking restrictions/rules that are in place during school drop-off
and pick-up times around our school and please practice safe road crossing and abide by driving laws and
common sense. The parking restrictions are there for a reason - to keep school crossing areas free from
obstruction and ultimately to keep our community safe.

ANNUAL PRIVACY REMINDER FOR OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY
Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard school
functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy.

Please take time to read our school’s collection notice, found on our website
https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies . We ask parents to also review the guidance we provide on how
we use Google Workspace for Education safely at the school and what parents can do to further protect their
child’s information. If after reviewing the guidance, you have any questions or concerns regarding your child using
Google Workspace for Education, please contact the school. For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’
Privacy Policy — information for parents. This information is also available in ten community languages:
* Amharic
* Arabic
* Dari
* Gujarati

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx


* Mandarin
* Somali
* Sudanese
* Turkish
* Urdu
* Vietnamese

SUN SMART
Just a reminder that we are a SunSmart school and from the 1st of September until the end of April, it is
compulsory for all students to wear a SunSmart hat (wide brimmed or legionnaire style) for all outdoor activities.
Hats are available at the office for $12. If you would like your child to apply sunscreen, it’s easiest for them to have
the roll on applicator.

MEDICAL INFORMATION
A reminder to please complete and send back to school ASAP the medical information form that was sent home
last week. Also don’t forget to check with us if Ventolin, EpiPen or medication has expired and needs replacing.

CSEF
If you hold a current Health Care Card, please do not forget to apply for the CSEF (Camp, Sports and Excursion
Fund).

UNIFORM
Please remember to clearly label students' uniforms, so that it is easily identified, if it ends up in lost property.
Thank you

ANNIVERSARY OF THE APOLOGY TO THE STOLEN GENERATIONS

In 2008, then-Prime Minister Kevin Rudd apologised on behalf of the Australian Government to the Stolen
Generations – the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children who were forcibly removed from their families and
communities by successive colonial and Australian governments.

This Monday the 13th of February is the 15th anniversary of this significant event and it is an important time to
reflect on how Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Peoples have been, and will continue to be affected by past
policies of the Australian Government. We are committed at Reservoir Views to telling the truth about Australia’s
history, reflecting on past injustices while acknowledging the strength, resilience and cultural identity of Indigenous
Australians.

Below are some upper primary links to Behind the News about the apology and the Stolen Generations.

https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/government-apology/10542168

https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/stolen-generations/10542138

https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/government-apology/10542168
https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/stolen-generations/10542138


SCHOOL ATTENDANCE
Student attendance will be a whole school focus this year. We understand absence from school is unavoidable at
times with illness, Covid-19 etc but attending school on a regular basis is vital for all students in Foundation to
Grade 6 so that they can access all they need to learn throughout their 7 years of primary schooling.

This attendance is related to curriculum in that if the students have a high absence rate, their immersion in the
curriculum is severely reduced.

It all adds up as the table below shows.

STUDENT OF THE WEEK - NEW SCHOOL VALUES
Last year undertook a process to evaluate our school vision and mission statements and school values. This
involved staff, students and parents/carers and led to the creation of new everything for Reservoir Views.

School Vision: To create a thriving learning environment where students are empowered to succeed.

School Mission: To foster academic excellence and achieve the personal growth our students need for life
and learning.

School Values: ● Courage ● Connection ● Curiosity

Classes are currently exploring these new values and what they can look like across all areas of life at Reservoir
Views. In the next few weeks we will be examining how our new school values can be linked to our studnet of week
awards, so watch this space, there wil be some changes ahead 🙂

Warm regards,

Steve Stafford
Principal.



Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

PARENT HELPER TRAINING
Would you like to help in your child’s classroom?

We will be running our parent helpers training session in the staffroom. If you would like to help in your child/rens
classroom please come along to the training session. We will talk about expectations and tasks you could be
doing, booking into rooms and different ways you can help.

To assist in the classrooms, you will need to complete the information session and a valid Working With Children’s
Check, we will take a copy at the office
https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/individuals/applicants/how-to-apply-1

Dates:
Tuesday, 21st February 9am in the staffroom
Thursday, 2nd March 12pm in the staffroom
Monday, 6th March 9.30am after assembly in the staffroom
Friday, 10th March 9am in the staffroom

BREAKFAST CLUB

Breakfast club will be run 2 days a week this year. Starting Tuesday 14th and Thursday 16th of February.

Breakfast is the most important meal of the day, it prepares young bodies for their busy learning day ahead. As the
name suggests, breakfast breaks the overnight fasting period. It replenishes your supply of glucose to boost
energy levels and alertness while also providing other essential nutrients required for good health.

Breakfast club is free
When: 8am - 8.45am every Tuesday and Thursday
Where: Multipurpose room
What: Healthy cereals, toast (honey, vegemite, butter), milk, cheese toastie, fruit

If you have any questions, please get in touch with Hayriye.

Warm regards,

Hayriye Ali
Assistant Principal.

https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/individuals/applicants/how-to-apply-1





































